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SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 13th MARCH 2006
QUESION NO. 21
Question:
Councillor John Lahart
“To ask the Manager to outline the position with regard to the Brown Recycling bin?”
Reply:

The development of the infrastructure required for the brown bin recycling system is a key objective of the Waste Management Plan for the Dublin Region 2005-2010.  This infrastructure which is likely to be located at Ballyogan in Dun Laoghaire/Rathdown requires the development of a biological treatment facility at which material will be processed.
Fingal County Council is currently conducting a trial involving brown bins on a pilot basis.  This trial will assist in informing the local authorities in the Dublin Region on issues relating to the development of the necessary infrastructure including operational matters.

It is not possible at this stage to state precisely when the proposed infrastructure will be in place as the development of the Ballyogan facility is subject to procurement etc.  However the members will be kept informed of progress in this regard.
